28220CT -7 AM 9: 02

CITY CLERK

CITY OF ANN ARBOR
100 N. FIFTH AVENUE
ANN ARBOR, MI48104

STATE OF MICHIGAN
BEFORE THE MICHIGAN PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION NOTICE OF
HEARING
FOR THE ELECTRIC CUSTOMERS OF
DTE ELECTRIC COMPANY
CASE NO. U-21172

DTE Electric Company requests Michigan Public Service Commission’s approval of its
MIGreenPower Voluntary Renewable Energy Program.

The information below describes how a person may participate in this case.

You may call or write DTE Electric Company, One Energy Plaza, 570 SB, Detroit, MI 48226
(800) 477-4747, for a free copy of its application. Any person may review the documents at the
offices of DTE Electric Company or on the Commission’s website at: michigan.gov/mpscedockets.

A pre-hearing will be held:
DATE/TIME: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 at 10:00 AM
BEFORE: Administrative Law Judge Katherine Talbot
LOCATION: Video/Teleconferencing
PARTICIPATION: Any interested person may participate. Persons needing any
assistance to participate should contact the Commission's

Executive Secretary at (517) 284-8090, or by email at
mpscedockets@michigan.gov in advance of the hearing.

The Michigan Public Service Commission (Commission) will hold a pre-hearing to consider

DTE Electric (DTE Electric) Company’s August 31, 2022 application requesting the Commission to: 1)
determine that the MIGreenPower program satisfies MCL 460.1061 and is consistent with all other
applicable provisions of 2008 PA 295, as amended; 2) approve the amendments and changes to the
MIGreenPower program, as proposed; 3) approve DTE Electric’s request to file a yearly Voluntary
Green Power report and/or Section 61 filing as proposed; and 4) grant DTE Electric other relief as
deemed necessary.



